
Happy Home Kenya Trust exists to suppor t char itable work in 
Kenya, including, but not limited to, education, relief of poverty and 
religious knowledge (specifically Christianity). In par ticular , this 
includes  
assisting those associated, or formerly associated, with Happy Home.  
 
Thank God for other organisations that support Happy Home and let us 
keep praying that more local organisations in Kenya will help  
supply the needs of Happy Home and also assist in providing much 
needed employment opportunities for its students.   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Contacts: 
Secretary: Rev. Dr . Mar tin Jones  
Address:   Meadow Rise 
          Smalley Mill Road 
                  Horsley 
                  DE21 5BL                            
Tel:           01332 882929        
E-mail:     Please use the contact form on the web site    
                  
Treasurer: David Westcott  
Address:    7, Church Street, 
   Horsley. 
   DE21 5BR 
Tel:  01332 880602 
E-mail:    Please use the contact form on the web site. 
 
Web site: www.hhkt.org  (this contains Latest News items, 
Project specific information and photos, current & archived  
Newsletters, Gift Aid and Standing Order forms) 
 
 
UK Charity No.: 1101336 
 

Three UK Trustees visited Kenya  
3-10th. April this year. Here is 
John Lewis’ personal report of his 
first visit to Happy Home 
“The welcome we received from the 
Trustees in Kenya was amazing. They 
invested a great deal of personal 
time and energy in our visit, speaking 
with us both formally in their  
trustee and leadership group meet-
ings and informally on a one-to- one  
basis; travelling round with us to  
visit some of the young people in  
university and polytechnic and to  
Kisumu to buy goods for the home 
with money we received from donors 
in the UK. The Kenyan Trustees 
clearly have a real heart for the 
home and for the young people  
associated with it. 

 It was a real pleasure to meet the 
children and later the “graduates “ 
of the home. Many of these came to 
visit us and were clearly very  
appreciative of what Happy Home 
had done for them.  

The week I spent in  
Kopere was a real 
blessing. I look forward to visiting 
again in the future!” 

Whilst over there John, Martin and 
Phil made good use of their time by 
assessing essential needs first hand; 
e.g. Happy Home had to use river  
water (often polluted) from October 
2017 –February 2018. Water is still 
an abiding concern so Trustees  
supplied 2 more 10,000 litre tanks –a 
simple, effective method until a more 
permanent solution can be found.  
Also very few of the beds had  
mosquito nets so they supplied 40 
more nets to protect the children and  
purchased 10 new mattresses,  
supplied by the local market. 
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Trustees’ visit to 
Mary and Stella , 
now qualified 
nurses. Mary also 
runs a small  
pharmacy. 

John meeting Jane 
who now runs her own 
small business. 

Ten new mattresses balanced on top 
of the matatu! 

James, our fellow Trustee in Kenya 
said this after the visit: 
“We were very grateful for the 
visit of the UK Trustees. We really 
enjoyed spending so much time  
together. A lot of time was spent 
with the children in talking with 
them and playing . The visit proved 
to be very fruitful and we are 
grateful to God for sending them 
to us” 



 
Tertiary Education 

Over recent years we have sought 
to assist 2 or 3 of our students 
with their tertiary education. To 
date Tom has qualified as a  
teacher and now has a job within 
the Kenyan Education system. 
Mary and Stella have qualified 
as nurses and Mary also runs a 
small pharmacy. Jane has done an  
electrical engineering course and 
has opened her own small store. 
Wyclif took the tailoring course 
at Happy Home and taught himself 
how to repair shoes. 

Here he is earning a living  
repairing shoes in Kisumu 

In the coming year we have 3  
students who can go to university 
if we can find sponsors and 3  
students who can go to technical 
colleges to do practical courses.  
However funding for the courses 
alone is not enough; students 
sometimes have to choose food OR 
books for their course. 

COULD YOU HELP? 

Could you hold a coffee morning , 
cake stall or sponsored event to 
support the welfare of these  
hard-working, worthy young  
people? 

 
HHKT-where are we now? 
Last year HHKT was able to 
raise just over £34,000 to send 
to Kenya. 
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A final post script on the visit: this 
letter was handed to John as he 
left the home. It was written by 
Bob Silas who attends Kisumu Boys 
High School. 
“To all our Trustees and blessed 
servants of the Lord in the UK. I 
want to sincerely thank you on  
behalf of my fellow orphans for 
the support you have given us. I am 
in form 4 and sitting my national 
exam this year. May I personally 
promise you guys in the name of 
the Lord that I believe I am going 
to pass my exams which will enable 
me to join a public university.  
May I also thank you on behalf of 
my fellow orphans whom you have 
also supported in our education. 
You guys have been the brightest 
star in our darkest moments. I 
once felt that life was not worth 
living when I lost my mum who was 
everything to me. With nobody to 
pay my school fees, I was reduced 
to a state of no hope. When you 
guys came in to support me the 
Lord told me “It’s not over”. You 
have developed greatness in me. 
May I take this moment to decree 
and declare blessings upon each 
and everyone of you and your  
families and may the Lord prosper 
and protect you. “ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
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WATER-a constant problem 
Since our last newsletter we have 
been able to link up with a UK 
charity called Well Boring 
 
 
 
 
This is a small charity that has 
links with a drilling company in the 
Region of Kenya around Kisumu. 
They raise funds and drill wells at 
schools in the region. The team 
from Well Boring agreed to  
organise surveys at Happy Home 
and at Roseate Primary School, 
where some of the children  
attend.  
While the preliminary  
results suggested that there  
wasn’t sufficient water to warrant  
drilling a well, more detailed  
analysis suggests that there 
might be a possibility of  
sufficient water being able to 
supply a small mechanical hand 
pump. We have also got a  
recommendation for rainwater 
harvesting on the site. 
We will consider all the options 
and decide the best way forward. 
 
There are times when our tasks 
as Trustees both in the UK and 
Kenya seem insurmountable. We 
leave you with this photo of the 
girls at play as to the reason why 
we must carry on and support 
such a worthy cause. 

 

 Reminder on ways to support Happy 
Home via HHKT in the UK 
 
Cheque - just send to our Treasurer 
made payable to “Happy Home Kenya 
Trust”. 
Or payment by Bacs:sort code:30-93-
08 account number:01592248 
 
Sharegift - a low cost means of  
selling shares for charity. Call 0207 
930 3737 or email 
help@sharegift.org.uk for more infor-
mation on how to help HHKT.  
 
MyDonate - a cost effective means 
of credit and debit card donation 
(including claiming of Gift Aid).  
Go to  www.mydonate.org.uk  and 
simply search for ‘HHKT’. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
“Giving a Bit”  - If you register with 
https://www.givingabit.com  you can 
buy from over 1,200 online shops and 
choose HHKT as a beneficiary. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
JustTextGving - you can text a gift 
of £10 to HHKT at any time using 
JustTextGiving by  Vodaphone.  
 
Simply text “HHKT01” to “70070”. 
Your donation can even be gift aided !  


